
- ACTION - 
 

POLICY ADVISORY BOARD (PAB) for the Washington County Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) Program and HOME Investment Partnerships 
Program, February 10th, 2022 7:00 pm via Zoom.     
 

POLICY ADVISORY BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
 
The following persons were present:  
 
PAB REPRESENTATIVES:       
Banks               *Stephanie Jones 
Beaverton  Javier Mena 
Cornelius           Brad Coffey 
Forest Grove    *Mariana Valenzuela 
Gaston              *David Meeker 
Hillsboro            *Gina Roletto 
King City *Micah Paulsen 
North Plains       Robert Kindel Jr 
Sherwood *Kim Young 
Tigard *Liz Newton 
Tualatin *Bridget Brooks 
Washington Co *Pam Treece 
*Denotes Primaries

OCD STAFF: 
Jennie Proctor, Program Manager 
Ann Hawkins, Housing & Community 
Development Specialist  
Mari Valencia-Aguilar, Housing & 
Community Development Specialist 
 

  
Chair Stephanie Jones called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  
 
1. APPROVAL OF January 13, 2022 and January 27, 2022 MINUTES  
 
Kim Young MOVED TO APPROVE the January 13th, 2022 and January 27th, 
2022 MINUTES. Pam Treece SECONDED.  Motion CARRIED. (12 yes, 0 no) 
 
2. PROPOSAL RATING RESULTS: CDBG AND HOME PROPOSED 2022 

FUNDING LISTS 
 
Jennie Proctor reviewed the proposed funding list for FY 2022/2023 based on 
the estimated allocation from HUD. The tables below include competitive 
projects as well as set-asides.  
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Robert Kindel Jr asked where Just Compassion’s project is located. Jennie 
informed him that this will be a new facility in Tigard. Bridget Brooks asked for 
clarification about administrative costs and program income. Jennie stated that 
we can refill our administrative costs with program income.  
 
Bridget Brooks MOVED TO APPROVE the Estimated Funding Lists. Pam 
Treece SECONDED.  Motion CARRIED. (12 yes, 0 no)  
 
3. DEBRIEF OF THE FUNDING CYCLE 
 
Ann Hawkins asked for feedback on the application cycle from the PAB, 
specifically on the new HOME application.  
 
Pam stated that the HOME application was greatly improved. Stephanie stated 
that the applications were very comprehensive, and the staff reports were very 
helpful in the rating process. Liz Newton stated that it flowed very well and 
everything in the application was useful in completing the ratings. Stephanie 
stated that she prefers that we don’t have weighted questions such as the 
question in the equity section. The PAB felt like they had enough time to rate the 
applications. The PAB thanked the work the staff put into the process leading up 
to the rating and through the rating cycle.  

 
4. LETTERS TO CITIES RE: NATIONAL COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
WEEK 
 
The Office of Community Development will be asking for municipalities to adopt 
a proclamation celebrating Community Development and all the projects funded 
through the CDBG and HOME programs. CD Week is April 18-22nd this year. 
Cities are encouraged to also proclaim Fair Housing Month for the month of 
April.  Jennie will be sending a letter and a copy of the proclamation to each city 
council asking they put it on their agenda for approval prior to April 1.  
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Washington County’s Board of Commissioners will be asked to proclaim 
National CD Week and Fair Housing Month at its meeting on April 5th.  
 
5. MISCELLANEOUS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
Jennie Proctor announced her retirement with an anticipated retirement date of 
August 31, 2022. Marni Kuyl, assistant County Administrator, will be heading the 
recruitment for the new Program Manager. She will be holding focus groups with 
the PAB to determine what they are looking for in the next Program Manager 
during the next PAB meeting on March 10th.  
 
Chair Stephanie Jones adjourned the meeting at 7:46 pm. 


